HOWARD COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE
3430 Courthouse Drive [ | Ellicott City, Maryland 21043

B 410-313-2195

Sharon Greisz, Director, Department of Finance
sgreisz@howardcountymd.gov

July 27, 2009

To: Lonnie R. Robbins
Chief Administrative Officer
From: SharonF.Greisz 7). .ok /.

Director of Finance

Re: SAO No. 3 Certification

| hereby certify that funds are unencumbered and available for transfer as follows:

FROM:

051-490-8903-1000-0607 Grants Fund, Contingency Reserve

TO:

051-006-2053-1000-0106 Department of Police — Warrant/Fugitive VOWR

t\director\director\testimony\FY10\sao3

FAX 410-313-4433
TDD 410-313-2323

$103,102

$103,102

Howard County Government, Ken Ulman County Executive www. howardcountymd.gov



HOWARD COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF POLICE

INTERNAL MEMORANDUM S ,#
DATE:  July 20,2009 o
TO: Lonnie Robbins {
Chief Administrative Officer o
[}
FROM: William McMahon /%’ o
Chief of Police Wi

SUBJECT: Request for SAO — Warrant/Fugitive VOWR Grant - $103,102

The Governor’s Office on Crime Control and Prevention (GOCCP) has awarded the
“Warrant/Fugitive Section-VOWR Grant” to the Police Department. The total amount of the
award is $103,102. There is no match required. The grant award period is July 1, 2009 to
June 30, 2010. This grant funding is a pass-through from the American Recovery and
Reinvestment Act via the US Department of Justice (BJAG CFDA# 16.803).

The “Warrant/Fugitive Section-VOWR Grant” funds officer overtime for the purpose of
servicing arrest warrants for violent crimes. Additionally, the award provides for the service of
any arrest warrant issued to violent offenders who are under the supervision of the Department of
Parole and Probation. This program addresses the growing backlog of outstanding violent
offender arrest warrants in Howard County.

Please prepare a Supplemental Authority Ordinance for this grant. The budget will be as
follows:

OBJECT AMOUNT
0106 $103,102

Should you have any questions regarding this request, you may contact Julie Maione at x2299,
Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.




